Belmont Board of Trustees

Meeting Minutes

December 14, 2007

Via Teleconference at 8:00 AM

Chairman Cummings called the meeting to order at the above time.

Trustees present:

Herb Cummings, Chairman


Walter Perry, Vice Chairman

Connie Donovan, Treasurer


John Hackett, Secretary

Henry Bessel




Steve Daley

George Davagian

Also present were Jay Donovan, Property Manager and Doug Crabtree, CPA.

Trustee Donovan and Doug Crabtree began the discussion with the reclassed items that brought the 2007 budget into balance. 

The board then discussed the reclassification of expenses to be attributed to the mid-rise building as per the condo docs. The deficit shown in the preliminary budget is close to the number that needs to be reclassed to the mid-rise units. Going forward we have better tracking of expenses as to category of ownership.

Doug Crabtree pointed out that a 3% increase in the operations budget was necessary regardless.

Trustee Cummings pointed out that if we have to cuts, we have to cut.

Trustee Davagian noted that inflation was at 3%. If the Belmont owners want better cleaning and raised standards we have to spend money. Costs to the Belmont have gone up and the condo fees have not gone up.

The Board agrees with the concept that we need to increase the fees to at least keep up with inflation. The Board then began a line-by-line discussion of the proposed budget. Many of the items and the proposed amounts in the budget were discussed. An increase of 3% would be $38,555 and work out to approximately $250 per mid-rise unit per year.

A motion was made by Trustee Bessel and seconded by Trustee Hackett for a 3% increase in the mid-rise fees. Jay and Doug will do the allocation. Doug will calculate the actual increase for all units based on the percent of ownership. Percent of ownership is the way we have always calculated in the past. The intent is the to bring the actual expenses by type of ownership into line with the condo documents. The budget that goes to the owners will contain a present comparison. Passed unanimously. 

Facility and Site

The elevator upgrade contract has been signed. The work will begin in March. One elevator will be done in March, April, May and June. The other two will be done in the fall. Consideration will be given for the buildings that have people with medical conditions.

Trustee Davagian reported on the metal roves of the mid-rise buildings. The consultant we brought in suggested the best way to fix would be a rubber roof. The wood underneath is all rotted out. We need to use Zinc flashing instead of copper because of the ocean. Trustee Davagian also suggested that he consult with the building 3 & 4 roof consultant for his opinion. 

An abandoned car with New Jersey plates is on the property. No one knows whose car it is. The property manager will inquire of the New Jersey police and have the car removed.

On a motion by Trustee Daley and seconded by Trustee Hackett the board unanimously ratified the actions of the board between meeting.

Next meeting will be by teleconference on January 25, 2008.

Motion to go into Executive session made by Trustee Hackett and seconded by Trustee Donovan. Passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

John Hackett, Secretary

